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Captain John O'Hagan


Yavapai Sheriff's Office


255 East Gurley St.


Prescott, AZ 86301





Dear Captain O'Hagan:





Enclosed with this correspondence are the documents with exhibits filed with the court by Walter J. Burien, Jr. And Robin Arrowwood entitled Defendant's Response to Plaintiffs Motion for Acceleration of Paternity Testing and  the Response to Defendant's Response to Plaintiff's Motion for Acceleration of Paternity Testing and Affidavit, filed with the court by Mr. Burien on September 14, 1995   as well as an AFFIDAVIT from Mr. Terry Winstel with a letter from Rita Winstel attached filed with the court on October 3, 1995.





Please take special note within Memorandum to Support Defendant's Response to Plaintiff's Motion, dated and filed with the court on September 8, 1995 by Miss Arrowwood  Pg.3 line 30, "He stated to a city Prosecutor," (Glenn Savona) "that the Defendant's place of employment was a cover for drug ring activity, namely, Moore's Laundry and Drycleaning".  I received a copy of this filing on 9/8/95 and when I read Mr. Savona had briefed Miss Arrowwood as to my confidential report to him as to Miss Arrowwood's illegal drug use and dealing activities. I immediately called him that afternoon at 03:35PM at his office for a statement from him.  His response to me was "well, I told her in preparation for my  case in the event you brought up those allegations so that she would be able to respond to them". I at that time terminated the call with Mr. Savona. The case he referred to was Case #95060499C a phone harassment charge issued by the Prescott Police at Miss Arrowwood's direction the first time that I tried to contact her by phone in over 7 weeks, case atached in exhibits.


After  review , consideration and your determination of fact in regard to this matter I request that you take the appropriate disciplinary steps towards the individual calling himself a Prescott City Prosecutor, Glenn Savona for having breached the professional ethics of his office. This was done through his disclosure, one month after being confidentially briefed by myself,  to  Miss Arrowwood in detail as to my confidentially reported disclosure to him as well as that at his direction  my report was turned over to PANT. This disclosure by Mr. Savona to Miss Arrowwood effectually warned in detail Miss Arrowwood as to an impending investigation of the illegal drug use and dealing activities of Miss Arrowwood.  Thus most certainly thwarted any findings, through this warning to her  of a requested  investigation.


Additionally take note that Mr. Savona based on a records search of the city and county recorders office dose not have or has ever had an oath of office on file as a city prosecutor with the city or county with the exception of an on going appointment as a special prosecutor in regard to one specific ongoing case.  By law of Arizona statute if an oath of office 
